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OLA’s Position

The Oregon Library Association supports funding of the Ready to Read Grant Program with an increase of $229,000 to help support library efforts to advance early childhood literacy, engage adolescents in reading activities, and reduce summer learning loss by providing the summer reading program. 
Ready to Read Grant Program
The 1993 Legislature created the Ready to Read Grant Program to improve library services to children.  Since then, public libraries throughout Oregon have used Ready to Read grants to help children discover the joy of reading and the power of literacy. 
Through the State Library, public libraries use the funds to provide early literacy and summer reading with books, programs and other library services for children ages 0-14. The additional $229,000 would extend the ages covered to 17. Since this successful program began, summer reading participation has almost doubled, the number of children’s and teen books checked out of Oregon’s public libraries has more than doubled, and attendance at literacy-based activities for children and teens has tripled. 
There is more to be done.  Oregon’s children are not meeting the benchmark goals for readiness to learn by kindergarten or reading proficiency by third grade.  Evidence is clear that children who start school reading or ready to read will be more successful in school.  Oregon’s library community is committed to working with our partners, including the Early Learning Council, to help Oregon’s children learn to read and maintain their literacy skills as they grow. Research shows that about two-thirds of the achievement gap can be attributed to unequal access to summer enrichment programs such as library summer reading programs. The additional $229,000 to extend the ages to 17 would enable public libraries to address this issue for all students in K-12th grade.
Ready to Read grants are the only State General Fund program directly supporting Oregon’s public libraries.  The cost of the program at $1 per child would be $1.75 million. The current funding is equivalent to 80¢ per child.  In 2012, each $1 of state funds leveraged $1.44 in local funds. 
For more information:

· Nan Heim, 503-703-9358, nanheim@nanheim.org
· Amy Goodall, 503-508-8512, amy@amgadvocacy.com
· Janet Webster, OLA Legislation Committee, 541-867-0108, janet.webster@oregonstate.edu
·  http://www.oregon.gov/osl/LD/youthsvcs/ReadytoRead/R2RannualReport2011-2012-FINAL.pdf
